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Carbon Action Network




East Midlands CAN Forum Meeting
Held at Ashfield District Council 

on

Thursday 14th March 2013
1. Attendees and Apologies

These are attached separately.

2. Minutes of the last Meeting

Darsh advised an amendment to Item 2 Elections.  He was elected as Vice-chair, not Chair.  The minutes were subsequently accepted as a true record of the meeting.

3. Matters Arising

CAN has requested a report on the Warmfront Scheme but this has not yet been received.
4. Chair’s Update

CAN Executive- 10th January 2013.
Colin Anderson has been made redundant so Vice Chair Paul Maplethorpe has stepped up as Chair for CAN.
CAN will write to Carillion to request Warm Front data for HECA reporting.
Steve Ives advised that the DECC Energy Blitz competition was massively oversubscribed.
Obtaining EPC data - DECC has raised this with “Landmark”.
Future CAN Exec meeting dates:

11th April 2013

11th July 2013

National Carbon Action Network training-day conference
Held at the Grand Hotel, Brighton on Monday, 28 January 2013 

Focus on ECO and the Green Deal and maximising opportunities within the new policy landscape of domestic energy efficiency and fuel poverty. The programme included a morning plenary session followed by interactive workshop sessions. 

Next training days are:

30th April 2013 – Wales – bookings are now open

June 2013 – North East

3rd September 2013 – Midlands at RICOH Stadium Coventry – to include HECA Awards in the evening; nominations for awards will be requested in the summer.

Chairs Away day – 22nd February 2013
Considered progress with HECA and how CAN could assist with this process. Reports to be made available through CAN website; see CAN news Bulletin 37 – HECA Pointers and example reports.

Considered re-branding the network back to HECA – views of network to be sought and propose to vote on name change at next CAN executive meeting on Thursday April 11th. There would be no cost to CAN as officially still registered with companies house as HECA. Personally I’m not a great fan of re-branding for the sake of it, but your views would be useful. 
Reports
The Energy and Climate Change Committee has published its report into Building New Nuclear: the challenges – Monday 4 March 2013 (HC 117).

As a low-carbon technology, nuclear power could play an important role in helping the UK to meet climate change and energy security goals. However, all but one of the existing power stations is due to close by 2023. New build is therefore crucial if nuclear power is to remain part of the UK's energy mix in future decades. 
Regional Events
DECC ECO and Green Deal Roadshow – Birmingham 9th April, Sheffield 16th April – 11am-16.30, refreshments provided.

“Energy UK and the Department of Energy & Climate Change (DECC) are co-hosting an ‘ECO Roadshow’, to bring information about ECO to a city near you. Together, key representatives from central and local government, energy suppliers, Green Deal Providers and installers and delivery partners will stage a informative and interactive event that will help you discover more about ECO and, more importantly, highlight the opportunities it presents for consumers and the whole supply chain in your area and beyond.” To register email deccecoteam@decc.gsi.gov.uk
And this is followed by Energy Question Time 17.30 – 20.00 and includes a drinks reception. For more information contact Sofia.Gkiousou@energy-uk.org.uk or call 020 7747 2964 or Daisy.Cross@energy-uk.org.uk or call 020 7747 2963.

NEA – Free Green Deal and ECO events for Private Landlords

18th April Leicester at British Gas Energy Academy, Conference Centre, Aylestone Road, Leicester. To book go to www.nea.org.uk?gd-eco-seminar or call 0191 2692906

5. Treasurer’s Report
Darsh circulated an update on expenditure.  This is included as an attachment to these minutes.  Expenditure to date was £1,278.20, leaving a balance of £4,743.40.  However a number of items of expenditure items are pending.
6. Terms of Reference
A number of regional CANs have produced Terms of Reference.  To date, EMCAN has not had its own TOR, but with the recent sponsorship agreement, it has been decided that these would be beneficial.  Darsh circulated a draft version based on SWCAN.  Legal advice has suggested that the document is called a Memorandum of Understanding rather than TOR.  Karen suggested that the document was emailed out to LA members for comment.  The final version will then be tabled for adoption at the June EMCAN meeting.
7. Regional Updates

Sean Johnson – North Kesteven District Council – Lincs councils agreed a common format for their HECA reports, showing how they work in partnership. Each council has then added its own bit.  NEA is updating their Affordable Warmth Strategy.  They are working with a Green Deal Assessor from NEA.  This has shown that private rental properties require repairs prior to energy efficiency measures being installed.
Heidi Habbijam – British Gas – Went to DECC event in Bristol.  They hope to release ECO guidance by the end of the week/early next week.
David George – Hi4EM – Issuing a weekly newsletter and happy to add EMCAN news into this.
Bob Ruddick – City Electrical Factors – We offer free energy surveys to public sector organisations.

Natasha Potter - Bolsover District Council – the Notts/Derby LAEP has produced a HECA report for all member councils with each council adding its own bits; can share this with EMCAN.  The LAEP was awarded funding from DECC for Fuel Poverty schemes, with each member council nominally receiving £152K.  This can be moved between councils if necessary.  Karen asked if someone from the LAEP would like to speak at the EMCAN in June about this.  Bolsover is engaging with Clinical Commissioning Groups on the North Derbyshire Affordable Warmth Strategy.
John Nevett – EON – we have been working with a Lincs organisation on an HHCRO funded scheme and have already installed a number of high efficiency boilers.

Pete Smith – EEM – working with Leicester councils on procurement for their DECC schemes.   An EXPO for private landlords is taking place on 19th March.

Darsh Chauhan – Leicester Energy Agency – the Warm Homes Healthy People project is going well and we are also running a replacement boiler project with DECC funding.  We are working well with the health sector.  We are holding a Pioneer Places event in Leicester to promote Green Deal.  DECC is being a bit more relaxed about the invoicing deadlines for their schemes.
Pippa Reeve - Northants Warm Homes – working with the county council and third sector partners on two Warm Homes Healthy People projects.  Awarded £500K under the DECC Fuel Poverty scheme to install insulation and replacement boilers in vulnerable households.  The systems set up under the WHHP projects are working well and producing lots of referrals to the DECC scheme.  NWH is now exploring options for ECO funding.
Karen Lond – West Lindsey District Council – Lincs councils are looking at the LGA framework for collective switching.
8. Green Deal and ECO Update
Ben Smith – Insta Group
Unfortunately Ben was unable to attend the meeting.  His presentation will be available on the CAN website.
9. Accessing Energy Efficiency Solutions
Pete Smith – Efficiency East Midlands
Pete spoke about the procurement frameworks that EEM is setting up to assist member councils with their Green Deal and ECO schemes.  The presentation will be available on the website.
10.  Fuel Poverty – the way forward?
Jenny Holland – Association for the Conservation of Energy
ACE is a lobbying, campaigning and research organisation.  It campaigns for better laws, policies and regulations on energy conservation and fuel poverty.  The Warm Homes and Energy Conservation Act 2000 which led to the publication of the UK Fuel Poverty Strategy in 2001was a result of ACE campaigning as was the 1995 HECA.

Facts:

2003 – 2 million households in fuel poverty

2012 – 5.3 million households in fuel poverty

2016 – projected 9 million households in fuel poverty

Government spending on tackling fuel poverty has been cut by nearly a third in the last three years and spending on energy efficiency has been halved.
Warmfront – only half of the £100million budget was spent, with the remainder going back to the Treasury.

Green Deal and ECO Impact Assessment – 125,000 – 250,000 homes will be removed from fuel poverty by 2023, i.e. only 5% of existing 5.3 million currently in fuel poverty.

Definition of Fuel Poverty – Government wants to adopt the Hill’s definition but this won’t work as it uses the median of total energy cost (so fuel poverty will never be eradicated).  Government has promised a new fuel poverty strategy before the summer recess.

End Fuel Poverty Coalition
Set up about 5 years ago.  34 organisations including NEA, Consumer Focus and a number of ‘green’ NGOs.
Alongside CAN the coalition lobbied government to include a number of things in HECA:
· New targets for fuel poverty and carbon emissions with the necessary resources

· Guidance as to what constitutes ‘significant’ improvement in energy efficiency

Published HECA Guidance was very disappointing

Fuel Poverty Commitment sent out to all councillors with a letter encouraging them to sign up to it.

Energy Bill Revolution – Calls for carbon taxes to be spent on improving the energy efficiency of UK homes.  120 organisations and 187 MPs now backing it.  £63 billion in carbon taxes over 15 years could take about 600,000 households out of fuel poverty every year.  Estimate that about £6,500 needs to be spent on each household.

11. Any other business
HECA – would be useful to get some feedback from DECC

12. Date of next meeting
Thursday 6th June 2013.  Venue to be advised.  Please contact Pippa Reeve if you are able to host the next meeting.

13.  Proposed dates for future meetings
Thursday 3rd October 2013 (this is later than originally proposed due to CAN conference and awards ceremony in Coventry on 3rd September) 
Thursday 5th December 2013

